TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 6th July 2015

Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Clerk Adele Waddington

Chairman Cllr Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Paul Reyner 
Councillor Karen Plumb

Councillor Beverley Robinson
Councillor Ruth Crompton
Councillor John Dransfield

Councillor Ian Hartley

Councillor Adrian Foulkes
Apologies

PC Nigel Keates, PCSO Trish Thompson, Councillor Seb Wilcock, Councillor Chris Taylor, 
Also Present

CCllr Paul White,
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 8th June 2015 were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Hartley, seconded Cllr Dransfield
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters
PCSO Thompson sent the rime figures following the meeting. There were 7 vehicle crimes, 6 of which were break-in’s at Wycoller car park and 2 anti social behaviour reports in June
Cllr Hartley advised that the bollards and parking at Floats Mill are causing issues.  Adele to report to the Police
CCllr Paul White

CCllr White advised that the way in which money is allocated in Colne has been rejigged.  Each Councillor now gets an allocation which means there should be more available to support the villages.
It was discussed about the transfer of services to the Parish Council and CCllr White advised that Cllr Cockburn-Price is getting a cost for the improvements at Lanehouse Park.  The insurance responsibilities would move from the Borough Council to the Parish Council if the transfer was successful.  Cllr Dransfield advised that if the Parish council does not take responsibility for play areas, it would have to be removed and that all play equipment is currently serviced by a contractor.  It was suggested that we could propose to Pendle Council that we would take this over, but only if the play equipment was replaced first.  Cllr Foulkes is concerned that all the Councillors are volunteers and there is a lot of money required for upkeep.  Adele Waddington is also concerned that, as the responsible financial person, she would have the responsibility of handling much more money than currently.  Cllr Hodgson advised that the documents for the Recreation Ground have been found!   Maybe, the Parish Council could take back the Recreation Ground so there is some income to off-set the expenditure of benches and parks.  CCllr White suggested that any assets that are taken on must be up to a very good specification before the transfer is done.

Cllr Hodgson asked CCllr White who was responsible for the road from Wycoller car park to Parson Lee Farm.  CCllr White advised that it is Lancashire County Council and will contact Simon Bucknell to deal with the issues.

There has been no progress with the road at Windy Arbour

Residents Issues
Residents of Colne road attended the meeting regarding the new planning application for Green Meadows.  The developer has applied for 2 additional properties now making 8 on the site.  CCllr White advised that Cllr Sarah Cockburn-Price is working with the planning department to ensure that the existing 2 properties that have been built meet the original plan as this has been deviated against.  CCllr White is to ensure that this is on the problem building list at the colne and District Committee meeting.  The residents are concerned that the ones already built do not meet conservation status as they are completely different from any property around it, as they have built 3 storey town houses next to bungalows.  There is an excessive amount of noise from cutting stone on site, as the stone they are using has come from a local demolition so it needs to be made to fit.  It is very loud and is all day, every day.  This should have been cut at the source, not on site.  CCllr White made it clear that, if this plan is refused, the developer can revert back to the original plan that has already been passed.  Where it is proposed that one of the properties is to be built, this is over the top of an existing land drain.  There are concerns that this could cause flooding further up to the properties off Colne Road.  It was suggested that, if this new plan is passed, that the drainage must be inspected and signed off before any further building is done.  It was also suggested that, if it is passed, then a condition must be put on the plans to ensure no stone is cut on site.  The garden of 2 Green Meadows has already flooded since the first 2 were built.
09/2015
Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
The North West in Bloom judges will be visiting on 29th July 2015.  Adele to ask Pendle Council to cut the grass around the village before this date.
Steven has completed 44hours.  The extra hours are what he has completed on behalf of the Trawden in Bloom request.  Trish Hardy has done an awful lot of planting and tidying around the village.

Cllr Robinson advised that the Community Centre is available for the day so that displays can be done.  School will ensure their information is available before school closes for the holidays.

Cllr Foulkes to follow-up the request to CNC for a donation for the planted areas outside their building.

Cllr Robinson has taken a photo of the flowers she purchased with the money from Janis Tattersall.  Adele to send this and a letter to Janis.

Colne Area Committee

Cllr Dransfield advised he will attend the meeting on 9th July.  There is an enforcement for Lyndhurst, Hall Road.  It has been reported that there is unlawful use of agricultural land as a garden, and dilapidated outbuildings; Lower Naze End Farm for their outbuildings and issues with new Nichol House farm.  He will report back as necessary
Allotments
Cllr’s Foulkes, Plumb and Dawn have inspected all allotments and letters are to be sent out to various tenants regarding improvements that need to be made, and unused areas that can be let to other people on the waiting list.
Cllr Foulkes is going to meet with the new Allotment Clerk at Colne with the hope we can use their legal team if required.  They currently charge 20p/sqm and this may be enforced for our allotments to standardise all costs.

Mr Newsham who is the tenant for plot 7, has found that a tree on his plot has been pruned excessively by another tenant without permission.  It needs looking at urgently.  Adele to write to Chris Binney and ask him to inspect the tree and advise of the best course of action.  Any work that needs to be carried out will be at the cost of the person who has already done the work.
Transfer of Services to Town and Parish Councils
Cllr Dransfield attended the meeting on 29th June.  He was advised that Trawden have 7 bus shelters, 19 benches and 2 play areas.  Pendle Council have asked that, as from 1st September, the Parish Council takes over the responsibility of the benches around the parish.  This was agreed as repairs are usually done by either Cllr Hodgson or the lengthsman.  A budget of £400 would be required for the maintenance of these benches per year.  Pendle Council have already been advised that we do not want bus shelters and work needs to be done to some of these before the handover.  Bus shelters are not insured.  
Planter Sponsorship

All planter sponsorship has been paid.

Parking at Weavers Court
Email received from Katrina Pickles at Pendle Council that they will carry out all work on the Parish councils behalf for a cost of £200.  Proposed Cllr Crompton, seconded Cllr Robinson – put to vote, all in favour
Parish Matters

Cllr Dransfield has written to Lancashire County Council regarding the new parking fee and lack of security.  Tim Blythe is also concerned about this and they have requested that the Ranger and Police attend on a regular basis, the vegetation is being cut back, and they are considering a form of CCTV
Cllr Crompton asked about the position of governor at the school.  She will speak to Steven Wilcock and advise Adele of the outcome so she can approach school

Cllr Foulkes reported that the wall on the right hand side of Winewall Lane needs some attention.  Adele to report to LCC
Planning Applications

Advice received that Mr Rogerson has appealed against the decision regarding the access on the tram tracks

13/15/0273P – Erection of 6 swellings at Green Meadow, Trawden – Please note that as 2 properties have already been built, this replaces the previous application and this is really for an additional 2 dwellings from the original plan.  See ‘residents issues’
13/15/0286P – Demolition of existing single storey extension to rear of property, and erection of part single, part two storey extension to rear of 15 East View, Trawden.  The Councillors feel that it will be the neighbours who might have issues with this.  There are no other properties on East View with a double extension.
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Correspondence

Bank statement received

Agenda for the Colne and district committee meeting received.  To be held on 9th July 2015 at Colne Town Hall

Electoral register alterations received

Time sheet from Steven Hounslow received.  

Advice received from the Pensions Regulator to advise that all employees will be automatically enrolled in a pension scheme as from 1/4/2017

Brochure from J Parker Dutch Bulbs received

Payment received from John for allotment 1A

Further information received from Philip Mousdale about transfer of Parks with detailed analysis of park and equipment

Information received regarding the Electoral Review of Lancashire.  Feedback required

Invoiced received from Ian Salter - £420 due

Public Consultation to consider Main Modifications of the Pendle Core Strategy

Payment received and allotment agreement returned from Norman Smith for plot 15B

Proposed diversion of public footpaths 156, 174, 177 and 178 and creation of a new path at Ravens Rock

Original declaration of interests returned from Pendle Council

Email received from Susan Graham of Colne Town Council to advise that no costs have been indicated as yet to the amount it would cost for the Neighbourhood Plan

Invitation to join the Countrywide Signposting Project

Health and Social Care Scrutiny Panel to meet on 30th June 2015

Advice received from Philip Mousdale that he cannot attend the meeting on 6th July.  Alternatives would be welcome.  Adele to ask whether Philip could attend an extraordinary meeting in August
Advice received that an Annual survey of the public rights of way network will not be carried out this year

Message from David Cockburn-Price asking for 2 volunteers for the Neighbourhood plan – with a possible 3rd member.  Sarah Cockburn-Price is also looking at funding available for this
Message from Katrina Pickles at Pendle Council that she will act on our behalf for the transfer of the parking area at Weavers court for a cost of £200

Email received from Steven Wilcock regarding the old Age UK group that is now a stand alone group asking whether the parish Council could donate to some of the running costs.  
Finance
Bank transfer of £287.06 for Adele Waddington June pay
Bank transfer of £27.59 for Adele Waddington June expenses

Bank transfer of £506 to Steven Hounslow for June hours

Bank transfer of £23.00 to HMRC for June Tax
Cheque for £420 issues to Ian Salter for gardening services at Harambee
Bank transfer for £90.24 for JRB Enterprise for dog gloves

Bank transfer for £43.68 for Gledstone Gardens for more plants

Cheque for £300 for the new Age UK group

Cheque for £125 for Mountain Rescue

Cheque for £125 for Air Ambulance

Cheque for £100 for church clock upkeep
Meeting closed 9.50pm – next meeting 7th September 2015

Dates for future meetings
No meeting in August

7th September

5th October

2ndNovember

7th December
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